
 

W E L C O M E  T O  T H E  S E C O N D  Q U A R T E R  N E W S L E T T E R  

 

CLUB AREA UPDATES  
🚑 Safety First 

Recent reports in the Accident Book 

(beside the first aid box in the kitchen 

near the MacRobert Room) have 

highlighted the need for improved 

access to first aid. 

As a result: 

First aid boxes will be updated in the 

Green Shed and the Kitchen. Each 

safety boat remains equipped with a full 

kit (in waterproof barrels). 

A defibrillator (AED) is located at the 

clubhouse entrance and is always 

accessible. 

Please take a moment to familiarise 

yourself with these resources. 

For safety concerns, contact Liam: 

commodore@edyc.co.

 
Health and Safety Reminders    

With spring in full swing, please be 

extra cautious when driving, launching, 

and parking around the club. A few 

reminders: 

The playground is open — help us keep 

it safe by reporting any issues. 

The Holm Bar is open again — enjoy 

the space, but please 

treat it with care. 

 

Use the designated bins for recycling 

and general waste to keep the club 

clean. 

Questions? Contact the Executive: 

vicecommodore@edyc.co.uk

 

 

 

 

 

 

WELCOME TO THE SECOND QUARTER NEWSLETTER 

      

APRIL TO JUNE 
2025 

We are delighted to 

bring you the latest 

updates, news, and 

reminders from 

EDYC. As always, 

thank you to all 

members for your 

continued support 

and participation in 

club activities. If 

you’ve already 

submitted your 2025 

membership or 

updated your details 

with the Membership 

Secretary — thank 

you! If not, please do 

so as soon as 

possible. 

⚠️ Reminder: All 

boats must be 

removed from the 

hard standing before 

June begins. Boats 

left after this date 

may incur penalties 

(see Rule 47, Club 

Handbook, pg. 12) 

and could cause 

parking delays. 

         Secretary’s Update 

Welcome to all our new members! We encourage you to: 

• Explore the club website 

• Read the handbook 

• Reach out for help — EDYC thrives on mutual support and 

volunteerism. 

We also remember the lasting impact of former Commodore Vivianne 

Stevenson. 

Caravan Update: All caravan spaces are currently full. There’s an active waiting 

list, and we’re reviewing future expansion options. 

Questions? Contact Paul: edycsec@gmail.co.uk 
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Treasurer’s Update:  

On Site: Earthworks and infill around trailer/launch parks, slipway cleaning, regular landscaping. 

On the Water: Renewal of club moorings and safety marks; repairs to Daisy and the Chevy following early-season damage; committee 

boat and pontoon.  

In the Clubhouse: Repairs following the storms and upgrades to CCTV, wifi network, aerials, and improvements in Holm Bar’s 

kitchen/dressing area. These efforts ensure a safe and welcoming space for all.  

Contact Peter: peterthompson007@btinternet.com 

 

⛵ Sailing Committee Update 

The 2025 sailing calendar is underway! Be sure to check the schedule and get involved. 

Dinghy Fleet News: Thanks to club funding, we’ve upgraded and repaired our dinghies for safe, accessible training. This is supported by 

updated policies and a new club online booking system via https://www.itsplainsailing.com/org/edyc.  

 

Questions? Email: 

• rcsailing@edyc.co.uk or sailingcaptain@edyc.com 

• Training: edycprincipal@gmail.com (Gordon) 

 

🧹 Site Update 

Thanks to everyone who helped during Clean-Up Day! Your efforts helped make Open Day and the Leisure 17 Big Weekend a success. 

Current Storage Reminders:  

• Cruiser trailers → Peninsula hard stand 

• RIBs → Secure summer parking areas 

• Punts → Punt park 

• Dinghies → Dinghy park 

• Kayaks → Kayak rack 

 Label all personal items (trailers, tenders, outboards) clearly to avoid confusion and maintain safety. 

Contact Graham: gp14wright@gmail.com 

 

 🏠 House Update 

We’re proud of how fantastic Holm Bar looks, thanks to dedicated volunteers. 

From June, this area will be open daily for members to enjoy. 

        Note: CCTV is in operation, and the Executive Committee will monitor use to maintain standards. 

Let’s all keep the space welcoming for everyone! 

Contact Elaine: henryandelaine@hotmail.co.uk 

 

We look forward to seeing you around the club — whether on the water, onshore, or at the 

bar. Here's to a great summer season at EDYC! 

🌐 Website & Social Media Update 

Stay connected with the club: 

Follow EDYC on Facebook for news, stories, and event booking links. 

View the full 2025 calendar via: www.edyc.co.uk/members 

Join our WhatsApp groups for real-time updates and shared photos. 

Need help accessing any of these? Contact David: 

dmaxwell1024@gmail.com 
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